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Minutes of General Meeting
                                    9th September 2016
Meeting opened: 7.34pm   President Terry Bond in the chair.

Present
Barry Lee, Terry Bond, ,  Ed Mahoney , Jim Mc Fall, Roy Summersby, Gary Pope, Walter
Bolliger, George Atkinson, Matt Hannaford, Gary Goodwin, Phil Warren, Goran Milosavi-
jenc, John Dodd’s, Carlo De Filippis, B East
Apologies
Michel Towell, Donna Gray, Jim Christie, Geoff Potter, John Pennells, Tahn Stowe, Reg &

Lyn Towell
Visitors
John Dodd’s
Minutes of previous meeting:
Minutes accepted as a true record: moved Ed Mahoney, sec Jim Mc Fall
Business arising:
None
Correspondence In:
Fly Paper, MAAA Presidents meeting in November, Tele conference re land purchase in
Victoria and South Aust.
Correspondence Out:
The Free Flighter November,

N S W F F S  I n c
T r e a s u r e r s  R e p o r t  -  1  J u l y  -  3 1  A u g  2 0 1 6

O P E N I N G  B A L A N C E  -  1  J u l y  2 0 1 5
C B A $ 9 , 5 9 6 . 7 4
S T  G e o r g e $ 3 , 2 3 0 . 1 8
S t  G e o r g e  T e r m  D e p o s i t $ 1 0 , 0 4 5 . 6 6

$ 2 2 , 8 7 2 . 5 8

A d d  :  D E P O S I T S $ 2 3 , 5 6 0 . 4 0

L e s s  :  P A Y M E N T S $ 1 7 , 1 2 2 . 6 0

C B A $ 1 2 , 8 2 1 . 0 5
S T  G e o r g e $ 6 , 4 4 3 . 6 7
S t  G e o r g e  D e p o s i t  A c c o u n t $ 1 0 , 0 4 5 . 6 6
C l o s i n g  B a l a n c e  3 1  A u g u s t  2 0 1 6 $ 2 9 , 3 1 0 . 3 8



General Business
Discussion on updating the web site. Terry gave a brief outline on the 2018 Nationals, RAAF notification is
working well. More information needed from MAAA re leeks some months back. Moved Gary Goodwin
sec E Mahoney that we buy 50 badges from MAAA/ Royal Flying Doctor Service these will be on sale at
West Wyalong. Roy gave an update on West Wyalong; obstructions on the North West boundary have been
removed. This was a substantial amount of work which we contracted out. Some tidying up still to be done,
this work is in hand. Roof maintenance is required on the house Gary Goodwin and Roy Summersby to in-
vestigate. Road in front of amenities block needs building up after the heavy rains.

Meeting closed 8.37pm    NOTE these minutes are for members only.

NSWFFS SHOP GOODS
 AT THIS TIME WE HAVE THE FOLLOWING
Contact Roy if you need any of these items.
 He will bring to the flying field or to the meeting

Tissue many good colours                    $1.00
P30 props                                              $6.00
3/64 prop shafts                                        .65
3/64 Nylon bearings                                 .65
Teflon washers 1/8 X 0.032” hole            .45
Brass washers 1/8 X 0.050” hole              .45
Dyna Grip Contact glue 50ml               $2.00
F1J Timers, suit most power models   $90.00
These timers have been checked and modified with
many mods by Jon Fletcher
Texas Timers                                        $70.00
Texas fuel cut offs  (glo or diesel)        $20.00
 Pilots     very lite                                   $5.00
Wheels    very lite                                  $5.00
Wire small sizes priced to suit

Rock Maple bearers 3 sizes / 300long   $4.50
Clear Mylar   10 meters                      $10.00
Aluminised Mylar   / meter                   $1.00
Rubber Lube 100ml  Out of stock        $4.00
Methanol                                               $1 per litre
Ether  1 litre (you supply container)   $24.00
Nitro Out of stock                               $22.50
Castor Oil  1 Litre  (out of stock)        $10.00
Some carbon spars (round & square)
Diesel fuel tube 2.0m (bike valve)        $7.50
3/32 Rubber    500grams                      $30.00
Dremel chucks                                       $7.00
Cutting tools (Diamond wheels)
10 different sizes                                  $20.00
Cutting tools (circler saw blades)
6 different sizes                                    $15.00
Tygon fuel tubing       1 meter                $3.00



Editorial Nov 2016

Hi Team; a lot has happened this month and as such it is a bit late to put together this epistle. The
October competitions turned out to be a bit of a fizzle due to the windy weather. Despite that the
attendance was good and the competition tough. The retrieves were something special in the ca-
nola. I managed two rounds but missed the rest of the comp due to a late return with the model.
Vin Morgan took 2 ½ hour to put one flight in then pulled the pin. The Queensland comp was can-
celled due to very strong winds.

The Wings over West Wyalong was a great success. Somewhere between 40 and 50 people turned
up and flew whatever they wanted. Early starts and last finishes were the order of the day. The ma-
chinery shed was packed with a number of very sensitive gentlemen who had swags, cots, cooking
gear and the ever present esky. It was never planned as an intense flying weekend but more as a
social weekend for the brave and curious. Nothing was spared; supplied were toilets (more next
year) a camp kitchen we even supplied a couple of showers. Better to have the whiff of diesel or
glow fuel deodorant than smelly BO.

The big ‘Bush Tucker” feast prepared by Chris Bush with camp oven veges was as usual a great suc-
cess. It was mostly washed down by a freebie rough red, supplemented by byo.

The real organiser and arranger for WoWW was as usual our own big Roy Summersby. He has
planned this event for a long time and his enthusiasm seems unbounded. He deserves special
thanks. Thanks also go to those who attended the inaugural WoWW.

Our contest calendar is now complete and hopefully published in this issue. We have two new
events and they include visits to Hinton a bit north of Gosford, Gary Goodwin our VP is in charge of
these two events.

 ‘Big’ Kev Davis was recently absorbed by a huge thermal at Macquarie Park Crematorium and a
number of modellers saw him off in fine style. His four daughters gave a great eulogy at the service
and his wife Jan met all who attended the wake in the adjacent restaurant. Kev left many kits in his
collection and they are now available at a small or reasonable cost to those interested. Many mod-
ellers had the opportunity to purchase some of his gear at WoWW.

We have courtesy of Dawson Transport WW three rolls of matting available for the runway for the
RC field or a control line circle. The matting was obtained from Norske Skog paper mills just north of
Albury. Graham the Manager of Dawson Transport agreed to move the matting from Albury to WW
free of charge. We now have significant synthetic grass and matting to improve the use of the field.

Keep your eyes on the magic box. We still hope to celebrate Brian Alcock on 11 Dec and if all goes
well we will also have a glass of special for Kev. He also wanted to fertilise the field at Richmond.
Perhaps he and Brian could finally end up on a golf course, yard or playing field on the north shore.
Or even secretly buzzing earth bound creatures.

That’s all folks; just remember free flighters keep them up longer!

Terry Bond
President NSWFFS



Next Meeting. 18th November Please Note.
Due to the Air League hall being sold we along with CLAS and the Air League are now
looking for new venues. This next meeting will be held at the Merrylands Bowling club. We
will meet near the bar down stairs and hopefully find a quite spot. They do have meeting
rooms and we are investigating them.

 Friday Xmas Party 2nd December
This is the day we say thanks to Pauline & Charlie

Sunday Xmas Party 11th December
BYO Food and chair, BBQ and some shade will be there for you to cook on.

 New Year 30/12/16 to 2/1/17
See the New Year in with a McCoy 60.
Bookings are filling fast for the house at West Wyalong. For this fly very early then sit
around gas bagging till its beer time in the afternoon. Some have booked motels. We do have
plenty of camping space still available under the trees.

Scale Kits for Sale from NSWFFS.
Full list will be sent out soon, what is not sold quickly will be on E Bay. All Monies going to
the new model & aviation library in West Wyalong.



 Wings over West Wyalong
28th & 29th October 2016

This weekend, due to the postponement of the NSW state champs turned out to be a long
weekend for some of us. The state champs were run on the Thursday and Friday just before
the Wings over West Wyalong and are reported elsewhere.
“WINGS over WEST WYALONG. This was our first multi discipline weekend that we have
had, and was run along the lines of, have a good time, fly what ever you want, and where
ever you want on our 700 acres, just fly safely was all we asked. We had no idea how many
starters we would get, as it clashed with other big events in NSW. To say the least I was a
little worried. How much food (lambs in this case) do you prepare for an unknown number?
No worries, flyers started rolling in on Friday, some staying in motels, others looking for the
best camping site, by nightfall we had 25 happy campers making use of our felicities, along
with those 5 staying in the house. Our total numbers were 47 registered to fly made up of 22
Radio 18 Free Flight and 7 Control Line. Flyers came from Vic, SA, Qld as well as NSW.
Saturday night saw 56 sitting down to the spit roast dinner in the backyard of the farm house.
It was a big social evening with Adrian Bryant entertaining us with a poem named “Retired”;
this went over very well, thank you Adrian.
Sadly the weather turned against us very late on Saturday night, which meant very little fly-
ing was done on the Sunday, so the time was spent talking and the running of noisy engines,
all good fun.
 I must thank Geoff Potter and Peter Scott for their work trying to get the ride on mower go-
ing, (it decided it had had enough). Geoff ended up mowing the RC strip by hand. Gary
Goodwin was the gofer into town for a number of items, Matt Hannaford who always puts in
110% and some, cooking, collecting fire wood for the pit ovens as well as tidying up some
bushes that were getting out of hand. Also, many thanks to Bruce Hao for making the new
sign for the front gate. This along with the council signs certainly makes it clear what is hap-
ping there.
One improvement might be to have a set time for the swap, buy & sell session. Peter Jackson
stole this show on Saturday morning, selling some of the late Kevin Davies goods at very
low prices. Peter emptied a lot of modeller’s pockets, sending them back into town for more
dollars to pay for their Saturday night dinner. Peter needed escort back to Sydney to pass on
the funds to Kevin’s widow. Peter made a lot of modellers happy; it was certainly the talking
point of the weekend. Did you get a bargain, if you missed out there is always next year?
Feed back from the modellers was that they want it on again next year, this is good. It also
showed us that we have to improve in some areas, like mowers that don’t break down, espe-
cially if we are granted the 2018 Nationals.

Roy Summersby



F1C
Roy Summersby 180 180 180 180 240 960 201
Gary Pope 180 180 180 180 240 960 90
Terry Bond 180 129 180 180 240 909
Shayne McDonald 78 180 180 180 240 858
Shannon Tolmie 180 180 180 105 144 789
Mike Pettigrew 180 180 140 500

OR
Leigh Morgan 180 180 180 540 341
Jim Christie 180 180 180 540 200
Gary Goodwin 47 180 180 407
Adrian Bryant 145 145

F1A
Vin Morgan 180 180 173 180 240 953
Albert Fathers 180 180 88 180 229 857
Malcolm Campbell 180 180 180 180 117 837
Tahn Stowe 163 180 180 180 129 832

F1B
Gary Goodwin 240 180 180 167 118 885
Terry Bond 240 180 420
Vin Morgan 240 240
Leigh Morgan 152 152
Adrian Bryant 25 50 23 98

Vintage
Roy Summersby Swiss Miss 180 180 360
Jim Christie Bilgri 1955 180 180
Adrian Bryant Thermalizer 145 145

NSW State Champs A, B, C & Vintage
These had been postponed due to flooding rains over most of the western plains of NSW. They
were finally held at West Wyalong on the 26th & 27th October.
Conditions were not good for F1B as the wind shifted taking some models into the canola on
big flights. Once you went into the canola to retrieve your model you did not feel like flying
again, this resulted in some flyers only having one or two flights.
The weather for F1A & C on the Friday was to be much better and predicted to be even better
in the afternoon, so it was decided to start flying at 1.00pm. This proved to be a good decision
as models were going to all points of the compass. The team places were finally settled for the
next world champs.
Results
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